



Patient & Caregiver Newsletter - June 2022

State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy Issues Provisional Dispensary Licenses for RFA II

On May 16, 2022, the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy issued 70 provisional dispensary licenses as part of the RFA II process. A list of the provisional dispensary licenses awarded can be accessed using the following links:

- RFA II List of Provisional Dispensary Licenses PDF
- RFA II List of Provisional Dispensary Licenses EXCEL

For more information, please reference the RFA II Provisional Dispensary License FAQ, which can be accessed by visiting: www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/RFA2FAQ.

Registry Reminders

Registration Renewal

As more Patients and Caregivers are renewing their Ohio Medical Marijuana Control Program Registry Cards, payments are being accepted by the Ohio Medical Marijuana Control Program. Please note, the Registry's name one some credit card statements may appear as a phone number. If the amount to a payee (whose name is a phone number on a credit card statement) is the same amount as the renewal, then please rest assured that the Ohio Medical Marijuana Control Program has indeed, properly received the Registry Card renewal.

To confirm a Card Renewal payment: After successfully submitting a registration renewal fee, patients and caregivers will be returned to their Registry profile. The new active Registry card will be visible on the left side of the page with a new expiration date. Select the Download button to print or save your medical marijuana card. If you have any questions about renewing registrations, please contact the Board via email at MMCPRegistry@pharmacy.ohio.gov.

Renewal payment can **not** be confirmed by calling a phone number that may be listed as the Payee on a credit card statement.

Registration & Recommendation Expiration Dates

The expiration date on the medical marijuana card is for the patient or caregiver registration with the Ohio Medical Marijuana Control Program. That expiration date will always be at the end of the month, one year from when the patient or caregiver initially activated. (e.g., if you activated your card on 1/10/2022, your new expiration date will be 1/31/2023).

Pursuant to rules <u>3796:7-2-04</u> and <u>3796:8-2-04</u> of the Administrative Codes, the maximum amount of time a physician can issue a recommendation for is 90-days with up to three 90-day refills – for a total of 360 days. Thus, a patient's recommendation from their physician will expire before their patient registration.

Ohio Medical Marijuana Registry – Compatible Browsers and Devices For best performance it is recommended that registrants access the Registry via a desktop computer using one of the following supported browsers: Internet Explorer 11, FireFox, Google Chrome, or Safari. While registrants may view the Registry with a smart phone or tablet, they may experience technical errors renewing their registration or resetting a

password using these devices.